East Rockhill Township

DEP Information Meeting July 7, 2022

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) held an information meeting to update
local elected and appointed officials to provide the status of the Rock Hill Quarry located on North Rockhill
Road since the last meeting which convened June 9, 2022.

The Rock Hill Quarry is still under a DEP cease order.

Results from the first round of activity-based sampling conducted on June 1, 2022 have been posted to
the DEP website. DEP approval of the second round of activity-based sampling is pending but is
anticipated to take place after three days with no rain and allow light truck movement and site
maintenance per the Hanson Aggregates February 1, 2022 Limited Activity Sampling Plan as approved by
DEP on February 28. There will be an email notification announcing activity on the site.

Reported activity on June 4, 2022 was Hanson’s security company conducting training. No DEP approved
sampling activities took place.

DEP’s website continues to be updated with pertinent documents.
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